Ordsall and Langworthy Community Committee - 7th October, 2003


ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Watersports Centre, The Quays, Salford

7th October, 2003


Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Slater - in the Chair

Councillors Dobbs, Leaston and Salmon

J. Fitzpatrick
- S.A.L.I.





J. Wood - Friends of Ordsall Park




S. Ackroyd - St Ignatius Church




S. Gibbon – Watersports Centre






E. Sands










L. Thomas
    New Barracks





J. Dale





J. Dunnet – Salford C.A.B.





A. Cruddos 

South Clarendon






J. Tither

Steering Group





A. Cranna - Advertiser





J. Williams 

Salford Community 





M. Scantlebury
Network





J. Doyle - Neota





K. Richardson – Salford PCT





Sgt. A. Brown - Greater Manchester Police

A. Campbell – Salford P.C.T.





M. Barron – Merchants Quay Residents’ Association





R. Ross – St Clement’s Church 





M. Barrett – Grain Wharf Residents Association





B. Wright - LHARA/Resident





L. Holmes 
     Local 





L. Willis
     Residents


OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Sykes - Area Co-ordinator




R. Spanner - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator

T. Walsh – SRB 5 Team

C. Dale - Corporate Services Directorate

32.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Anderson-Brookes and McIntyre, Sara Noonan, Emily Dale and Sue Miller.

33.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS


RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the Community Committee meeting held on 5th August, 2003, be approved as a correct record.

34.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 28 – Community Action Plan
Ross Spanner informed Community Committee Members that (a) consultation was currently being undertaken on the final draft of the plan and (b) it would be considered by the Committee at the December meeting.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Minute 29

Karen Richardson informed Community Committee Members that no break-ins had occurred at Ordsall Health Centre since the last Committee meeting and that the meeting of the Community Sector Team Core Group had proved very useful.  The Police and the Media had been involved in the process initiated to combat crime on-site and more substantial security measures were currently being considered.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

35.
CRIME UPDATE
Sgt. Andy Brown gave a comprehensive overview of crime and disorder issues in the area, the main topics covered being:

· team profile and beats 

· SARA analysis methods

· victim, offender, location triangle

· Sector Teams

· current projects.

RESOLVED:
THAT Sgt. Andy Brown be thanked for an informative presentation, the content of which was noted.
36.
WATERSPORTS CENTRE PRESENTATION
Stuart Gibbon gave an overview of the history and role of the Watersports Centre and it was noted that (a) the centre had won a national award for watersports development in 2002, (b) had recently acquired an outdoor activities adventure licence and (c) was currently engaged in an extension project in partnership with Agecroft Rowing Club to hopefully create a centre of excellence.  

Members further noted that for £2 (£1.50 concessions) the first 16 people to arrive for the open session held on Saturday mornings would be able to sample the varied watersports on offer at the centre and that, in addition to watersports, the centre also boasted an indoor climbing wall.

RESOLVED:
THAT Stuart Gibbon be thanked for an informative presentation, the content of which was noted.

37.
BUDGET SUB GROUP DECISIONS
RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions of the Budget Sub-Group meeting held on 12th September, 2003 be endorsed.

38.
P.C.T. 8-YEAR STRATEGY

Alan Campbell gave a presentation on the Salford P.C.T. Primary Care Strategy which sought to answer the following questions:

· Why are we doing this?

· What should we focus on?

· Who are the stakeholders?

· What outcomes do we want?

· How will we get there?

It was felt by Salford P.C.T. that the three outcomes that would prove most decisive in alleviating the primary care problems in the area were:

· More investment in doctors and nurses

· Improvement in primary care premises

· The introduction of an intermediate tier of medical professionals to relieve the pressure on GPs and hospital A&E departments.

The proposals were welcomed by the Committee and the following issues were discussed:

· The need for ‘joined up services’ and the creation of community ‘hubs’ 

· The LIFT proposals

· GP numbers in the Langworthy and Ordsall areas

· Pollution and poor nutrition as significant determinants of health.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Alan Campbell be thanked for an informative presentation, the content of which was noted;




(2) THAT questionnaires be sent to Community Committee members in relation to the strategy; and




(3) THAT clinic times for free flu jabs for the over 65s be noted.

39. WARD BOUNDARY CHANGES

Various suggestions were made regarding names for the new wards to be created following the upcoming ward boundary changes, including ‘Regent Waterside’ for the Ordsall ward.  Following a vote it was: 


RESOLVED:
THAT (1) the ward names ‘Ordsall’ and ‘Langworthy’ be put forward to the Boundary Commission; and





(2) the suggestion be made that the ‘Weaste and Seedley’ ward be renamed ‘Weaste’, on account of the Seedley area being incorporated into the Langworthy ward. 

40.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE

Information was provided with regard to the following:-

· Britain in Bloom: Seedley and Langworthy had won two awards for urban regeneration and community effort and had been presented with framed certificates and crystalware.

· Friends of Ordsall Open Spaces: meeting at 1.00 p.m. on Thursday, 16th October at St. Clement’s Church.
· Salford Lad’s and Girl’s Club: 2 day photography course planned with images to go on website (to be launched next year) and leaflets circulated with reference to the Raising the Roof fundraising appeal.
· Salford Community Network: meeting at 4.30 p.m. on Thursday 23rd October at the British Legion, Robert Hall Street (secure car parking and buffet available).
· Ordsall Newsletter: next issue imminent, any articles to be submitted to Ross Spanner.
· Budget Sub Group: bids welcomed in advance of the next meeting (31st October).
· Trafford and Salford Education Action Zone: Mosaic project opened by Sir Bobby Charlton.
· Housing Market Renewal Fund: Manchester and Salford’s bid had been accepted by the Government with £125 millions of funding being provided over three years for neighbourhood regeneration work. 
Information Items

· Social Inclusion Forum: Anybody interested in attending the next meeting to contact Diana Martin on 793 2903 for details.
· Living Spaces Scheme: Information was provided in relation to the scheme which was open to not-for-profit neighbourhood groups.
· Ordsall Community Arts: Members noted a thank-you letter for funding provided for the ‘Lighting the Legend’ show due to be held at the Hall on 7th November, 2003, at 6.30 p.m.
· Unitary Development Plan: Information was provided on key changes to the plan affecting Ordsall and Langworthy.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

41.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting would be held on Tuesday, 2nd December, 2003, commencing at 7.00 p.m.

